Class Lynher
Dear Parents, 
This term our big question is ‘What makes our world wonderful?’
Our visit to the Eden Project marks the beginning of our journey to investigate different aspects of our world what we find wonderful about it. The children will be investigating on a local scale as well as a global scale, beginning with our own location here at Fourlanesend. 
	English
The children will be exploring the Big Question: What is the world’s most incredible sport? They will be using an interactive eBook to find information and will practise distinguishing between fact and opinion. They will then answer the Big Question, planning and writing their own newspaper report. They will also be exploring the work of two poets and composing their own poems based on familiar fairy tales. 
(BSC)
	Science 

The focus will be on living things, both plants and animals, in our local school environment. The children will explore different ways that we can group living things and learn how to create classification keys.

They will begin to consider how living things change and how we might check this. The children will then create scientific surveys for specific locations within our school grounds and then record data at regular intervals to monitor the changes. 
(BS)
	Geography
The children will begin by looking at location and place within our school in order to understand the difference between these two aspects. They will then develop their mapping skills, beginning with the classroom before moving onto the school grounds. At this point they will link directly with their science topic in order to create a survey based on our local environment.
(BSMSC)
	Maths
The children will be securing their understanding of place value and developing their use of maths language to explain this. They will be continuing to extend their knowledge of different calculation strategies, both mental and written. As part of our shape work, they will be exploring the properties of shape as well as symmetry and will apply this within our RE learning too. (BSMSC)  


	Art

The children will be looking at the work of Andy Goldsworthy to inspire their own natural artwork. They will then explore the work of artists who work with recycled objects - Nevelson, Rauschenberg, Nnaggenda and El Anatsui. The children will then create their own art by upcycling found objects such as plastic bottles and bottle tops,

(BSMSC) 
	Music

 The children will be learning about the composer Vivaldi and exploring, in particular, ‘The Four Seasons’. They will consider each movement in order to appreciate how each season is portrayed through the choice of instruments. The children will then compose their own music and perform their compositions.

(BSSC)

	RE 
The children will be investigating the Five Pillars of Islam and their importance to Muslims. They will reflect on what they know about different beliefs and how they may relate this to their own experiences. 
(BSMSC)
Languages

 French – the children will be using a story book and associated games and activities to extend their knowledge of vocabulary. 

(BSMSC)
	PSHE / Computing
The children will be looking at risk taking through PSHE sessions and linking this to our Computing sessions on E-safety.

(BSMSC)
Physical Education
The children will be developing their teamwork skills through the game of hockey as well as key skills such as agility, balance and coordination through our Real PE sessions.

(SSC)




PE Kit

Labelled PE Kits should be available in school for the whole term and kept on the child’s peg. Please check that your child’s school plimsolls/trainers still fit comfortably. This half-term, PE sessions will be on a Monday and a Thursday afternoon (we will often be outside so a tracksuit would be great).
Homework

Homework will be given out, in general, on a Friday and will be due in on the Thursday after. It will consist of spellings, a maths activity and either an English activity or related topic activity. Spellings will be recorded in a table with spaces for the children to practise them using the ‘look cover say write check’ method and will be tested on a Friday. Consistent effort in homework activities will be rewarded with house points.
Reading

All children in Class Lynher need to read at least 5 times a week and record this with an adult’s signature in their reading journals, or if they are particularly fluent readers they will be asked to discuss their reading with an adult for the same amount of times. Reading records need to be in each Friday.
Should you have any concerns about your child’s time in school please do not hesitate to contact the school and make an appointment to see myself or head teacher when they can give the matter their full attention. Regular attendance is vital to your child’s education; it is closely monitored and referred to Educational Welfare where necessary.

Please read the weekly newsletter for forthcoming events and dates.

Yours sincerely

Helen Illingworth
